
2ND QUARTER RECAP

As we navigated through the 2nd quarter this year, we
wanted to provide you with some significant updates
regarding our ongoing initiatives.

One of our key priorities has been the implementation of
the state-mandated online ethics training program for
appointed and elected special district officials. We are
pleased to announce that we have successfully launched
this initiative. The training is designed to ensure compliance
with state law and uphold the highest standards of ethical
conduct within our profession. District Officials are
encouraged to complete the training to fulfill their
obligations before the end of the year.

To further enhance your engagement and keep you well-
informed about all the latest developments and innovations
within our community, we extend an invitation to download
our newly launched FASD smartphone app. This user-
friendly application is designed to provide you with
seamless access to relevant updates, ensuring that you stay
ahead of the dynamic happenings within our association.
Embrace this opportunity to stay connected and experience
the benefits of our innovative communication platform. 

Download the FASD smartphone app today and join us in
fostering a stronger and more interconnected community!
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UPCOMING FASD EVENTS
2024 EVENTS
APR 25 - 26 - QUARTERLY MEETING,
SARASOTA 

APR 25 - 26 - CDAP (CERTIFIED DISTRICT
ADMINISTRATIVE PROFESSIONAL)
PROGRAM, SARASOTA

2024 EVENTS
JUN 10 - 13 - ANNUAL CONFERENCE,
ORLANDO

OCT 21 - 24 - CDM PROGRAM, ST.
AUGUSTINE

OCT 24 - 25 - QUARTERLY MEETING, ST.
AUGUSTINE

FLORIDA ASSOCIATION OF SPECIAL DISTRICTS
120 SOUTH MONROE STREET, TALLAHASSEE, FL 32301
CALL OR TEXT: (850) 999 - 1937 | FAX: (850) 807 - 2502

INFO@FASD.COM | WWW.FASD.COM

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

President: Jim Millican,
Lealman Special Fire Control
District

President Elect / VP: Kevin
Hart, South Broward Drainage
District

Secretary: Dave Cambareri, San
Carlos Park Fire Protection and
Rescue Service District

Treasurer: Tanya Quickel,
ACME Improvement
District/Village of Wellington

Immediate Past President:
Tanya Quickel, ACME
Improvement District/Village of
Wellington

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Scott Sanford, Palm Harbor Fire
Rescue District

Eric Center, Cedar Hammock
Fire Rescue

Greg DeWitt, Bonita Springs
Fire Control and Rescue District

Mark Grimmel, Egis Insurance &
Risk Advisors

Brett Butler, Old Plantation
Water Control District

David Davis, South Florida
Conservancy District

Joe DeCerbo, Spring Lake
Improvement District

Betty Argue, Indian Trail
Improvement District

Jared Kneiss, Northern Palm
Beach County Improvement
District

Sherry Burroughs, Indian
River Mosquito Control District

Justin McBride, West Coast
Inland Navigation District

Kevin Sasser, Destin Fire
Control District

Tommy Strowd, Lake Worth
Drainage District

Todd Wodraska, Sebastian
River Improvement District

Racquel McIntosh, McIntosh
CPA

Need CEUs?
Check our website for

available webinars
 that offer additional CEUs

FASD STAFF
David Ramba, Executive
Director

Angela Weeks-Samanie,
Education and Meeting  
Coordinator

Rachel Kruse, Finance and
Administrative Coordinator



120 S Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32301

call or text 850-999-1937

angela@fasd.com

JOIN US IN
ORLANDO JUNE 10 - 13, 2024

ROSEN PLAZA HOTEL

EARLY BIRD REGISTRATION 
IS NOW OPEN

<<Register now>> to get the best prices. 
After May 8, registration fees will increase.

*New* Sponsorship Opportunities

*New* Classes will be
offered including the
IN PERSON State-
Mandated Ethics
Training

Top Golf Wednesday Evening
Event - Pre-registration is
required

*New* Keynote Speakers,
Samantha Livingstone and
Ken Hartley

https://web.cvent.com/event/f7787756-1782-450c-aa25-ebeff32dab1c/summary


MEET YOUR STAFF

David E. Ramba, Executive Director

David initially joined FASD over 20 years ago while leading a
legislative practice group at an environmental law firm. Since
establishing his own consulting and law firm in 2009, he has
focused on legislative representation across all levels of
government. With his legal and lobbying expertise and strong
commitment to advancing special purpose government,
David will play a pivotal role in advancing FASD's mission and
membership.

Angela Weeks-Samanie,
Education and Meeting Coordinator

Angela has over 25 years of experience in various roles within
state government focused on enhancing environmental and
public health initiatives for special districts. She has led efforts
to raise awareness through collaborative programs with local,
state, and federal entities. Angela has also supervised teams
dedicated to research, training, and policy development. She
holds a Bachelor's degree in Business Administration from
Florida State University, along with certifications as a Certified
Public Manager and Project Manager Professional from the
Project Management Institute.

Rachel Kruse,
Finance and Administrative Coordinator

Rachel has assisted David for the past 14 years. Hailing from
Tallahassee, she holds both Bachelor's and Master's degrees in
Political Science from Florida State University. In her capacity
within the Executive Director's office, Rachel acts as the
primary point of contact and facilitates communication
between members and the organization, addressing any
requirements that may arise.



Elected local officers for an independent special district, or those appointed to fill a vacancy on an

elected special district board, on or before March 31 of the current year, are mandated to undergo a

four-hour ethics training. To assist special districts, we launched virtual training on February 7, 2024.

This training covers Article II, Section 8 of the Florida Constitution, the Code of Ethics for Public

Officers and Employees, and the state's laws regarding public records and open meetings. The

course includes video lectures and practice assignments, accessible 24/7, and is designed for self-

paced learning. Since its launch, 140 individuals have utilized this online course. 

To accommodate individuals who would prefer in-person ethics training, FASD has scheduled two

sessions at the upcoming Annual Conference, Sunday, June 9th and Monday, June 10th from 1:00

pm to 5:00 pm. Individuals who are required to complete and file Form 1 entitled, “Statement of

Financial Interests with the Florida Commission on Ethics,” may demonstrate completion of this

course by attaching the Certificate of Completion and by confirming participation in the Training

section. 

In today's dynamic business environment, administrative roles demand adaptability and expertise.

The FASD Certified District Administrative Professional (CDAP) Program, conducted in partnership

with the Florida Institute of Government (IOG), is designed to empower administrative

professionals with a competitive edge through the prestigious CDAP certification. The first FASD

Certified District Administrative Professional Program will be held on April 25-26, 2024, in Sarasota.

Due to high demand, registration for this program reached capacity within 3 weeks of its launch

and will accommodate 20 attendees per class.  

Lastly, the 2024 Legislative Session ended March 8, 2024. CS/CS/HB 7013 (Persons-Mulicka) and

CS/SB 1058 (Hutson) are comprehensive bills dealing with special districts. These bills introduced

comprehensive reforms to the governance and operations of special districts. Notably, it establishes

a 12-year term limit for popularly elected members of governing bodies within most independent

special districts, ensuring turnover and fresh perspectives. We will have a comprehensive Legislative

Update at the upcoming April Quarterly Meeting in Sarasota, as well as the Annual Conference.

We hope to see you there!

It's with both a sense of accomplishment and anticipation that we

mark the end of the second quarter. This period has been defined by

resilience, collaboration, and unwavering dedication to our mission of

serving the diverse needs of our members across the state.

MESSAGE FROM THE EXECUTIVE
DIRECTOR
Written by David E. Ramba





I am looking forward to seeing everyone at our April Quarterly Meeting in Sarasota this month. We

have some great education lined up for the meeting on artificial intelligence with AI Unveiled:

Enhancing Productivity with ChatGPT, Canva, and Dall-E taught by Debbie Buschman and Greg

Buschman, as well as and Financial Management and Audits taught by Racquel McIntosh. Both

classes will provide CEUs for CDO and CDM. You won’t want to miss our networking reception that

evening.

I want to express my excitement for our upcoming 2024 Annual Conference. I look forward to

seeing you all there and sharing in the many great experiences that this event has to offer,

celebrating our 45th Anniversary. As we prepare for the conference, I want to take a moment to

reflect on my time as President of FASD. This past year has been incredible, and I’m so grateful for

the opportunity to have served you. One of the most rewarding aspects of my presidency has been

the opportunity to get to know so many of you. I’ve been very impressed by your dedication to

public service and your commitment to making a difference in your districts. I’m proud to be a part

of this organization and to work alongside such talented and dedicated professionals.

I’d also like to take this opportunity to thank our amazing FASD staff, Angela and Rachel. They’re

the unsung heroes of our organization, and they work tirelessly to make sure that our events are

successful. I’m so grateful for their hard work and dedication.

Finally I want to give a huge thank you to our committee chairs. Being a committee chair requires

a lot of volunteer time, and as we know, we all have full-time jobs. Thank you to the following

chairs for your hard work and commitment, Kim Eikov, Conference and Awards Committee; Dave

Cambareri, Legislative Committee; Tanya Quickel, Finance and Strategic Planning Committee; Eric

Center, Education and Certification Committee; Justin McBride, Membership and Technology

Committee, and Joe DeCerbo, Nominating Committee. 

I look forward to seeing you all at the April quarterly meeting. Thank you again for the honor of

serving as your President.

Greetings FASD Members,

We survived another year in Tallahassee. Thank you to our

lobbying team and legislative committee for keeping up with all

of the bills affecting Special Districts, and getting  them

amended as needed. 

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT
Written by Jim Millican



What Is Being Offered:

Join us in Sarasota as we
debut the new Certified
District Administrative
Professional Program
Certification!

April
Membership
Meeting

April 25-26, 2024
Embassy Suites by Hilton Sarasota

Register Today! 
 << Click Here >>

Certified District
Administrative

Professional Program
Certification -
Class is Full!

2 Days of CDO
Components &
CEUs - 9 hours!

<<Click here for a detailed
agenda>>

Event Sponsors:

https://web.cvent.com/event/2c7a43d2-adb2-4f95-b7dd-ce2226a159cb/summary
https://web.cvent.com/event/2c7a43d2-adb2-4f95-b7dd-ce2226a159cb/summary
https://web.cvent.com/event/2c7a43d2-adb2-4f95-b7dd-ce2226a159cb/websitePage:645d57e4-75eb-4769-b2c0-f201a0bfc6ce
https://web.cvent.com/event/2c7a43d2-adb2-4f95-b7dd-ce2226a159cb/websitePage:645d57e4-75eb-4769-b2c0-f201a0bfc6ce
https://web.cvent.com/event/2c7a43d2-adb2-4f95-b7dd-ce2226a159cb/websitePage:645d57e4-75eb-4769-b2c0-f201a0bfc6ce


FASD MEMBER BENEFITS



Make a one-time
contribution

Make a monthly
pledge of an
amount you choose

FOUNDATION INVESTORS
Investments in the FASD Education Foundation
support professional development scholarships,
quality educational opportunities, and
Foundation initiatives to improve the special
district community.

President's Club

Rita Greenberg

Silver Level Sponsors

Thank you for
giving back to

your profession!

How can you support the FASD Education Foundation?

Learn more: www.fasd.com/about-the-foundation 

http://www.fasd.com/about-the-foundation
http://www.fasd.com/about-the-foundation


APRIL

ANNUAL CONFERENCE

The Legislative Forum was held January 24, 2024,
in Tallahassee at Hotel Duval!

Our Legislative Team held a brief overview of
what’s happening with FASD issues during
legislative session before members took off to the
Capitol to meet with their legislative delegates.

We had 80 members attend!

Our April Quarterly meeting will be held April
25 - 26, 2024, in Sarasota at the Embassy Suites.

This quarterly meeting will also debut the
newest certification program we have to offer:
Certified District Administrative Professionals. 

This certification program will focus on day to
day tasks and requirements that your district’s
administrative professional encounters.

Reminder: FASD’s 45th Annual Conference is June
10 - 13, 2024, at the Rosen Plaza in Orlando, FL.

This year’s theme is Blazin’ Saddles - Be a
Trailblazer & Lead the Charge!

We are experiencing high interest this year so you
don’t want to wait until the last minute! 

CLICK HERE TO REGISTER NOW

QUARTERLY MEETINGS

LEGISLATIVE FORUM

https://web.cvent.com/event/f7787756-1782-450c-aa25-ebeff32dab1c/summary


BUSINESS AFFILIATES
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MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

https://fasd.memberclicks.net/federal-grant-services?servId=11291








MEMBER SPOTLIGHT
Delving Deeper: A Critical Look at Safety in
Water, Sewer, Drainage, & Improvement
Districts

Florida's special districts and their staff members

work tirelessly to provide vital services to support

our states thriving communities. But these

essential workers can face unique hazards on the

job, and our analysis of district injury data paints a

concerning picture. This article dives deeper to

offer actionable takeaways and risk management

strategies specifically tailored to address the most

common safety issues plaguing many of Florida’s

special districts. By prioritizing safety and

creating a culture of open communication, we

can ensure Florida's districts remain safe havens

for the people who keep them running.

Hazard Hotspots:

Slips trips, and falls, often arising from wet

surfaces, objects on the floor, or uneven

terrain, constitute a significant portion of

reported incidents. This underscores the

need for robust housekeeping measures,

proper footwear policies, and vigilant

awareness of potential tripping hazards.

Struck-by/against incidents, involving objects

ranging from falling debris to malfunctioning

machinery, paint a stark picture.

Implementing comprehensive PPE protocols,

enforcing safe work practices, and ensuring

thorough equipment inspections are crucial

to mitigating these risks.

Musculoskeletal injuries, often stemming

from heavy lifting, awkward postures, and

repetitive motions, are a silent threat to

worker well-being. Ergonomics training,

proper lifting techniques, and mechanical

assistance can significantly reduce the strain

on employees' bodies

Eye injuries, caused by splashes, chemical

exposure, and flying debris, pose a significant

threat. Mandatory eye protection, adequate

ventilation in enclosed spaces, and hazard

awareness training are essential to protect

workers' vision.

Working outdoors exposes employees to a

constant threat of insect bites and stings,

which can lead to allergic reactions and

infections. Educating workers on identifying

and avoiding hazards can soften the sting of

this often-overlooked threat. It’s also hard to

forget about Florida’s unrelenting sun, heat,

and humidity, making heat stress awareness

and training a top priority. 

Embracing a Proactive Approach:

Turn these observations into insights to build a

safer environment for you district. Here’s how we

can translate these into action:

Comprehensive Training: Equipping

employees with the knowledge and skills to

navigate their unique work environment is

paramount. 

Written by by Ryan Rupnarain, Sr. Manager,
Loss Control Services - Egis Insurance &
Risk Advisors



MEMBER SPOTLIGHT
Training should cover everything from

emergency response and hazard identification

to safe work practices and proper use of

equipment.

Preventive Maintenance: Regular maintenance

and inspection of tools, equipment, and

facilities are not luxuries, but necessities.

Investing in the proper upkeep of these assets

can prevent accidents caused by malfunction

or unsafe conditions.

Fostering a Culture of Safety: Open

communication and reporting of near misses

and minor injuries are crucial to identify

potential hazards and prevent future incidents.

Encouraging a culture where safety is not just a

policy, but a shared value, is essential for long-

term success.

Learning from Every Occurrence: Thorough

investigations of all incidents, followed by the

implementation of corrective actions, are vital

to demonstrate a genuine commitment to

safety and prevent similar occurrences. Sharing

lessons learned across departments can create

a ripple effect of positive change.

Investing in Safety:

Prioritizing safety is not just an ethical obligation

but a strategic investment for special districts. A

healthy and protected workforce translates to

increased productivity, reduced costs associated

with injuries and downtime, and a more positive

and engaged workplace culture. By actively

addressing the risks identified in this analysis and

implementing comprehensive safety strategies,

districts can create a safer environment for their

employees, ensuring they can continue their vital 

work with peace of mind and confidence.

Remember, safety is not just a slogan but a

shared responsibility. By working together,

learning from incidents, and continuously

improving safety protocols, districts can build a

future where their employees can return home

healthy and unharmed at the end of each day.

Our Risk Services team understands the unique

challenges faced by districts and is dedicated

to empowering them with comprehensive risk

management solutions and exceptional

service. For more information, contact us at

RiskServices@egisadvisors.com

(...continued from previous page)

mailto:RiskServices@egisadvisors.com


Therefore, it is incumbent upon governments

to leverage digital technologies to enhance the

accessibility and usability of their services.

When a branded mobile app is deployed

within a community it provides a unique way

to connect our services with the citizens that

access them the most. In doing so, we have the

opportunity to connect with our community in

ways that were once unimaginable.

However, as we embrace the digital frontier, we

must not overlook the importance of human

connection. While technology undoubtedly

facilitates convenience, there is no substitute

for genuine human interaction. That is why we

at theGovApp.com are committed to

maintaining a thoughtful relationship with

each of you. Whether you are a client or friend,

government entity or citizen; we each crave

and deserve to experience kindness

throughout our daily interactions. 

Moreover, effective engagement goes beyond

mere communication; it entails active listening

and responsiveness to the needs and concerns

of our community. By soliciting feedback and

incorporating it into our decision-making

processes, we demonstrate our commitment to

the community we serve. Whether through

mobile app surveys, timely push notifications or

community resources, we strive to empower

our clients to provide the highest quality of

branding, communications and relationship

with their constituents. 

In conclusion, the evolution of government

services is not just about keeping up with the

times; it is about building stronger, more

resilient communities. 

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

As we navigate the ever-evolving landscape of

governance and public service, it becomes

increasingly evident that our methods of

engagement must adapt to meet the needs and

expectations of our diverse and dynamic

community. In this age of rapid technological

advancement and shifting societal norms, it is

imperative for governments to not only keep pace

but to lead the charge in fostering meaningful

connections with the citizens they serve.

At the heart of effective governance lies the

principle of accessibility. Governments exist to

serve the people, and as such, it is essential that

our services are readily accessible to all members

of the community. This means not only providing

digital platforms for convenient online

interactions but also ensuring that in-person

channels remain robust and responsive. By

embracing a multi-dimensional approach to

engagement, we can cater to the varying

preferences and circumstances of our citizens,

thereby fostering a sense of inclusivity and

belonging.

In today's digital age, the smartphone has

become a primary channel for communication

and interaction. In fact, 97% of 19-49 year olds

now own a smartphone. From accessing

information to engaging with services, the

smartphone offers unparalleled convenience and

efficiency. 

CONNECTING COMMUNITIES:

By Anthony Seguin, theGovApp.com

EVOLVING GOVERNMENT
SERVICES FOR BETTER
ENGAGEMENT



MEMBER SPOTLIGHT
(...continued from previous page)

By embracing a multi-dimensional approach to engagement, combining the convenience of digital

technologies with the warmth of human interaction, we can foster a sense of belonging and shared

responsibility within our community. Together, let us continue to innovate, adapt, and evolve, as we work

towards a future where every voice is heard, and every citizen is empowered. If you are ready to take your

communications to the next level, please reach out to us for a free consultation where we will review your

current communications and future communications goals and strategies to determine the best solution

for your special district.

Communications Strategist Anthony Seguin can be reached at aseguin@myocv.com or via phone at 352-877-

9796 for further information.

INSTRUCTIONS ON HOW TO POST A JOB: 

MEMBER LOG IN: CLICK HERE

YOUR LOG IN INFO IS YOUR EMAIL
ADDRESS ON FILE. YOU CREATE YOUR
OWN PASSWORD.

ONCE LOGGED IN YOU’RE TAKEN TO A
MEMBERS ONLY PAGE. 

SELECT THE COMMUNITY FORUM LINK. ALL
THE FORUMS WE HAVE ARE LISTED. CLICK
ON THE JOB BOARD FORUM HEADER.
THEN SELECT NEW TOPIC. YOU ARE ABLE
TO POST THERE!

https://fasd.memberclicks.net/fasd-job-board
mailto:aseguin@myocv.com
https://fasd.memberclicks.net/login#/login


PBS had an excellent special on the biases

present in machine learning. In the episode

(see 33:30) it shows how hiring results can be

skewed based on historical data.

Despite these risks, we hope that districts use

“supervised AI” to be more productive.

Like any technology, there’s the promise of

increased efficiency

However, remember that AI-generated

content can be wrong and should be

treated with skepticism

Your prompts might be subject to a public

records request (remains to be seen)

Consider adopting strong and clear AI

policies (coming soon) and protect your

community’s privacy

The best defense against technological

threats is education (what you’re doing right

now!)

I hope you’ll check out our latest webinar on

the topic and join in the conversation! 

Are you using AI tools in your district? Please

share it with me at mac@getstreamline.com. 

MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Goldman Sachs has said that artificial intelligence

(AI) and machine learning will have 100x more of

an impact than the personal computer in terms of

productivity and GDP growth. 

But what does that mean for special districts?

Districts are already stretched thin with time and

resources. Is it worth learning about AI on top of

everything else?

In our view, absolutely. There is much to gain—

from automating and streamlining processes like

Costa Mesa Sanitary has done with manhole

inspections. AI can save time for general

managers, board secretaries, board members, fire

chiefs, and district staff at all levels. Whether it's

helping you to write content (as West Valley Fire

Rescue did for its latest newsletter), analyze a

budget, summarize a document, or write a poem

about your district in less than 30 seconds, the

capabilities are jaw-dropping.

But there are also new concerns—from false

content (also known as AI “hallucinations”) to

biases that could lead to hiring issues to new

kinds of cybersecurity threats. 

Enamored by ChatGPT (a popular AI tool that can

write content), we tried researching legislative

requirements in new states. The tool confidently

made up some requirements that didn’t match

the actual laws at all. 

ARTIFICIAL INTELLIGENCE (AI): OPPORTUNITIES
AND RISKS FOR DISTRICTS
By Mac Clemmens, Co-Founder and CEO,
Streamline 

https://www.pbs.org/video/computers-v-crime-um7cco/
mailto:mac@getstreamline.com
https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=655080718790621
https://www.facebook.com/watch/?v=655080718790621
https://wvfr.specialdistrict.org/november-2023-newsletter
https://wvfr.specialdistrict.org/november-2023-newsletter
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MEMBERSHIP

Welcome to Your Professional Association
New Members!

Jonathan Kramer
East Niceville Fire District

District Members

Susie Bishop
Highlands Soil & Water Conservation District

Michael Dillon
South Indian River Water Control District

CONNECT WITH
YOUR PEERS
THROUGH THE
FASD ONLINE
COMMUNITY
Have a question for your peers?
Ask in our Online Community!
You can search through past
conversations and shared
resources, or start new ones. The
Community also includes our
online membership directory
under Member Directory.
Search by name or company if
you know who you're looking
for, or use the Advanced Search
to find members by district or
district type.

fasd.com
Pro Tip:

Patricia Mahaney
Tindall Hammock Irrigation & Soil Conservation
District

Rocky Parker
Duette Fire District

Business Affiliates

Derek Buschow
iamGIS

Roland Brenton
Eco World Water Corp

Paola Suarez
JPMorgan Chase Bank

Racquel McIntosh
McIntosh CPA


